Parish Contacts

Parish Priest
Rev. Canon Peter Rollings,
The Catholic Rectory,
North Everard Street.
King's Lynn PE30 5HQ

Hunstanton Parish
Parish Office,
30, Sandringham Road.

30, Sandringham Road. Hunstanton PE36 5DR

Tel: 01553 772220 Email: parishpriest763@gmail.com Email: hunstantonparish@rcdea.org.uk
Web: www.hunstantoncatholicparish.org.uk

Other local Sunday Masses

King's Lynn (Our Lady) PE30 5ES: Sat. Evening 6:00pm, Sunday 11:30am. Gaywood (Holy Family) PE30 4AX: Sunday 9:30am.

JUBILEE 2025 - PILGRIMS OF HOPE - Jubilee themes: REST AND WORSHIP This month of August, season of holidays and travel, we return to the Jubilee theme of Rest and Worship

The Bible opens with God creating an ordered world from chaos in six days before resting on the seventh day. This pattern of seven that ends with divine-human rest echoes throughout Scripture. Jesus embraces this theme in his mission to establish God's Kingdom on Earth, where humanity and God will finally rest together. God wants to restore humanity to ultimate rest, so he chooses the Israelites to reenact his seventh-day rest so they can share it with others. We can reflect on some of the ways He invites them to practise rest in the Old Testament for example Exodus 20:8-11, Leviticus 23:1-3, Leviticus 25:8-13

The Holy Father's Prayer Intentions for August

Let us pray that societies where coexistence seems more difficult might not succumb to the temptation of confrontation for ethnic, political, religious, or ideological reasons

Please remember in your prayers all who are sick, especially:

Cathy Cambridge, Madeleine Coughlan, Glyn Davis, Fr. Bill Dobson, Michael E. Griffiths, Winifred Heathcote, Sarah King, Nicholas Koning, Anne Lindley, Fr. Henry MacCarthy, Joan McTaggart, Dickie Nally, Sharon Parkin, James Skinner, Ian Steel, Nicky Sugden and John Witting.

Please pray also for those who anniversaries occur this week:

Mary Pacey, Patricia Wombek, Ronald Richardson, Augustus Keane DFC, George Darby, Peter Paul Warren, Monica Thompson, Edna Valentine, John Stokes, Matthew McGinn

LIST of the SICK

I give permission for my name to be included among the Prayers for the Sick

Name: Signature

Our Lady of Perpetual Succour & St. Edmund, Hunstanton with

St. Cecilia, Dersingkam

JUBJLEE PJLGRJMS OF 2025 HOPE

MASS INTENTIONS 3rd - 10th August 2025

Readings at Mass - Sundays: Year C. Weekdays: Cycle I

18th Sunday StC 9:00am Private Intention Ordinary Time [Ps Wk 2] OLSE 11:00am People of the Parish

Monday OLSE 10:00am Ints. Miriam Voytiv St. John Vianney on her 6th Birthday

mem

Tuesday OLSE 10:00am feria or The Dedication of the Basilica of St. Mary Major

Wednesday StC 10:15am Monica Thompson RIP [F] Transfiguration of The Lord

Feast

Thursday OLSE 10:00am Rosemary, Michael & Edna Ennis feria or St. Sixtus II & Comps & Monica Smith RIP [F]

or St. Cajetan

Friday OLSE 10:00am All Dominicans worldwide

St. Dominic mem

Saturday

St. Teresa Benedicta of the Cross Patron of Europe Feast

19th Sunday StC 9:00am People of the Parish Ordinary Time

[Ps Wk 3] OLSE 11:00am Carolan Family RIP [F]

Sacrament of Reconciliation

StC - Sundays & Wednesdays after Mass. OLSE - by Request

Ext. Ministers OLSE St.C

3rd August Kathleen Woodhouse Fred Grimley

Pat Nevin Andrew Wordsworth

10th August Kathleen Woodhouse Anna Grant

Paul Mulligan Peg Hunter

Readers OLSE St.C

3rd August Tom Koning Penny Dowen 10th August Angela Jewell Stuart Grant

Information and Events

<u>CONGRATULATIONS AND PRAYERS</u> for a long and happy married life to <u>Shane</u> <u>and Jade Keir</u> who celebrated their marriage in Our Lady and St. Edmund's last week.

<u>Rosary Group:</u> Weekly on Monday afternoons starting at 2.00pm in the Meeting Room at StC. Next gathering is on <u>Monday 4th August</u>.

<u>Mothers' Prayers</u>: The next gathering will be on <u>Monday 4th August</u> 2:30pm in the Garnett Room at OLSE. By the way: you don't have to be a mother to come!

<u>Parish Bible Study</u> will take its summer break until September. Look out for the next study date later in the summer.

<u>Our Sisters</u> will be moving from the parish in due course; you may have noticed that the convent has now been sold (STC). It's with a heavy heart that we resolve to make the most of their presence with us until they depart, with gratitude too for all they have done and continue to do as part of our parish family.

<u>CHURCHES TOGETHER IN HUNSTANTON</u> would like to invite us to join them with the Salvation Army Band on <u>17th August 2025 at 430pm.</u> for our annual <u>Picnic on the Green</u> at Hunstanton Bandstand Please bring your own food, drink and picnic set. Invite your friends, family and neighbours! For more information, contact Andrew Wordsworth on 07951232407

<u>Fair Trade</u> will be held after both Masses this Sunday, <u>3rd August</u>. We hope you have brought cash! If not, have a look anyway, and you will know what goodies are available to buy next time!

<u>Missio Boxes</u> The Summer magazine is now out and is available to pick up in both churches. For those with collection boxes look out for information on the collection of these, which will be organised in the next few weeks.

<u>Walsingham Hiring - Sacristan</u> The Shrine is currently seeking a dedicated and organised Sacristan to join their team. This vital role supports the daily liturgical life of the Shrine, ensuring sacred spaces are well-prepared, reverent and welcoming for all pilgrims and visitors. For more information, see: https://www.walsingham.org.uk/2025/06/23/job-advert-sacristan/

<u>Assisted Suicide Bill in the Lords</u> - Catherine Robinson from <u>Right to Life UK</u> writes: We are expecting the Leadbeater assisted suicide Bill to have its Second Reading in the House of Lords on Friday 12 September.

There is a real chance we can defeat this Bill in the Lords - and the assisted suicide lobby knows it.

That's why their campaign in the Lords is now in full swing. Several Peers have told us they're getting a large amount of correspondence urging them to support the Bill.

It's crucial that Peers also hear from those of us who *oppose* this dangerous change in the law.

We've just launched a new EasyAction tool to help you email a few Peers directly. It creates a tailored message that highlights a key concern with the Bill and ensures it reaches the right Peers.

Please take action and click the button below to email Peers now. It only takes 30 seconds. (It could be easier, with access to the internet, to see the parish website and click on the link there!)

https://righttolife.org.uk/aspeers?utm_source=SUBSCRIPTION+LIST&utm_cam-paign=d687db3ffb-EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_2025_07_18_09_15&utm_me-dium=email&utm_term=0_9297ae5f15-d687db3ffb-151642353

If you receive a reply from a Peer, I'd be grateful if you could forward their response to me at: catherine@righttolife.org.uk.

NB The right to life website provides wide-ranging information around the implications and facts of assisted suicide and is well worth a look.

<u>Season of Pilgrimage 3</u> - Later in the summer, on Sunday 17th August, the local Red Mount Procession will take place in King's Lynn, leaving Our Lady's London Road at 3pm, and processing to the 15th Century Chapel of Our Lady of the Red Mount in The Walks. This profound ceremony has been carried out since 1897 when the Shrine of Our Lady of Walsingham was restored by Pope Leo XIII.

<u>A Season of Pilgrimage 4</u> - you might be aware of the National Jubilee Walking Pilgrimage of Hope, due to take place in September. In our diocese, four "perpetual pilgrims" will pass through Dersingham (on 6th September) and King's Lynn (on 7th September) on their way from Norwich to Nottingham, where they will join pilgrims from all corners of the country. We are being invited to support them with our prayers, our sustenance and our participation. To date four parishioners have signed up as <u>Day pilgrims</u> (you don't have to walk the whole stretch!). There is still time - till the deadline of 21st August - to sign up to join on 7th September in the pilgrimage leg to King's Lynn. More information is available at https://www.pilgrimways.org.uk/new-st-luke-s-way-east

<u>LIST of the SICK TO BE PRAYED FOR</u>: Anyone who would like her/his name to be included in this List is invited either to email the Parish Office or complete, sign and return the <u>form printed overleaf</u>. Please note that it must be the sick person who gives permission for this by their signature [Data protection laws]. *To remove your name from the list please contact the Parish Office*.